# **Chapelhall Primary School**



### Newsletter

## 3 November 2023



@chapelhallP

enquiries-at-Chapelhall@northlan.org.uk



#### A note from Mrs Brown...

We are now well into the cold weather and we have a number of children who do not have winter jackets. Please make sure your child wears a jacket and reinforce the need to have it at break and lunch. (Also make sure they are labelled!) We are already gearing up for Christmas, information below on our Christmas Fayre etc but first we will be taking part in Children in Need day on 17 Nov—details below.

#### **Dates for your Diary**



Fri 10th—Remembrance Assembly

Mon 13th—In Service Day

Tues 14th—- P7 classes author visit

Wed 15th—Parent meetings 3.15pm start

Thur 16th—Parent meeting 3.15pm start

Fri 17th Children in Need—P2 year group parent event (see more info)

Sat 25th Nov—Christmas Fayre 10-1pm

Absence—Lots of children appear to be taking whole days for medical appointments. Please only do this where necessary as lots of time is being missed. We also cannot support children being taken early from school without medical appointments.

Enquiries-at-chapelhall@northlan.org.uk

#### Christmas Fayre Sat 25th Nov 10-1pm

We are delighted to be holding a Christmas Fayre on Sat 25th Nov 10-1pm. We have lots of stall holders, raffles, café, Santa and of course all the amazing things the children will have

We are looking for some other helpers for the day (and other activities) Mrs Cameron has sent a questionnaire for this. Thanks to those who have already responded:)

# Parents' Group

made for it.

On Wednesday 10th January 2024 at 6.30pm we will be having another online Parents' Group meeting of the session. If you would like the link for the meeting please email the school office.





#### Lunch/afterschool clubs

We have a number of clubs this term for different age groups. They are all signed up for now:

- Scripture Union
- Choir
- Dance
- Netball
- Football
- Coding
- Mindful colouring
- Arts/crafts

#### Travel to school

Parents must not park in the Bus Bay as this prevents the school bus arriving at the campus and the children alighting safely. Please make sure anyone else picking up/dropping off knows this too. Police and Traffic wardens are monitoring this. Thanks for your help.

#### Can you Help?

We are looking for helpers. Mrs Cameron has sent a questionnaire asking for volunteers for trips, toothbrushing, special events/outings

Huge thanks to those who helped on the Science Centre outings and the Parent Group discos'. Without help these kinds of events are impossible!

#### **Children In Need Fri 17th Nov**

Whole school dress down day (spots if you like) on Fri 17th Nov with any donations from families going to the charity.

There will be a children's raffle in the school for the week before this, £1 a strip.

The P2 year group are holding an event for parents/ carers at 11am in the dinner hall for children in Need too.



#### Library visits

Over the session all classes will again visit the Chapelhall library.

Wed 8th Nov—P4/5 visit library

Wed 22nd Nov P3/4 visit library

Wed 29th Nov-P3 visit library

We encourage all pupils to read regularly for enjoyment.

#### Support from NLC

Support is available from the Tackling Poverty Team TPteam@northlan.gov.uk to help maximise income and manage debt, ensuring you have all benefits you are entitled to. Link below:

https://www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk/benefitsand-money/debt-advice

#### Thank You!

A great big THANK YOU again to all the families that donated to the Amazon Wish list items. It is great to have some wee extras for the children to benefit from. Thanks to the Parents' group for organising this!! It is very much appreciated!

Together we learn, discover, grow and succeed.